
École Parc Élémentaire
School Council Meeting
Wednesday February 14, 2024 - School Library. 7:00pm

Attendees
Amanda Shand - Chair Jennifer Dechaine - Member
Rebecca Millburn - Vice Chair Devon Klein - Member
Danielle Rusk - Secretary Genista Garnett - Member
Jasmyne Garbe - Treasurer
Michelle Poitras - Hot Lunch Coordinator
Tandy Atchison - Principal
Jade Jordan - Assistant Principal
Ralph Sorochan - School Trustee

Absent
Melanie Redfearn - Member
Tamara Whitton - Member Jenn Dechaine - Member
Amy Archibald - Member

Called To Order: 7:07 PM

Land and People Acknowledgments - Jade Jordan
We recognize that Ecole Parc is located on Treaty 6 territory. We acknowledge with respect the
history and culture of the First Nations with whom Treaty 6 was entered into.

We also acknowledge this land as the traditional homeland of the Metis, the Nehiyawak, the
Deno, The Stoney, The Saulteaux, The Niitistapi and has always been home to the many
diverse First Nations, Metis and Inuit.

We recognize our responsibility as treaty members and we celebrate the histories, the
languages, and the cultures that enrich our community. We appreciate the nature that surrounds
us such as the trees, the geese, and the North Saskatchewan River; and we commit to
cherishing their presence in the school community. We commit to appreciate, value and honor

Additions to Agenda:
- None
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Approvals

Approval of Agenda, February 14, 2024
- Approved by: Rebecca Millburn, 2nd by Danielle Rusk

Approval of minutes, January 24, 2024
- Approved by: Jasmyne Garbe, 2nd by Rebecca Millburn

Principals Report: Tandy Aitchison - Principal
1. Jump Rope for Heart started Monday, a link was posted in the Gazette to go on and donate,
donations go towards the Heart and Stroke Foundation. If kids raise $2000 total Tandy & Jade
have agreed to let them have a Movie Day in the gym (date TBD). Div 1 would be in the AM, Div
2 would be in the PM.

2. Kids and staff had lots of fun today celebrating Valentine’s Day

3. Have two workshop days coming up for teachers, parent teacher interviews this week

4. If we want something added to the Gazette we need to make sure that we have it to Sherri by
the Thursday so she’s got time to put it in.

COSC Update: - Amanda Shand/Rebecca Millburn
1. Neither Amanda nor Rebecca were able to attend it this month.

ASCA Grant: - Amanda Shand
1. Need to figure out what we want to use the funds for, if we don’t use them we lose them. It’s
too be used to help facilitate communication with parents, there are stipulations on what we
can/can’t use it for.

2. Need to come up with some ideas on what we can use the funds for?

- Perhaps some sessions from Fort Sask Family Services especially in May around
mental health week?

- Print more of the postcards that we used the grant money for
- Get creative with ways to engage more parents to join the council and see if we can use

the grant funds for it?
- Childcare perhaps during our meetings?
- Send out a survey to parents to find out why they don’t want to be part of the council?

Action Item: Amanda will reach out to Kristi to see if she has some recommendations on
some sessions/workshops that we can offer to our families

Action Item: Members try to come up with some creative/outside the box ideas to bring to
the next meeting on ways to switch up the meetings to gain more engagement.
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Trustee Report - Provided by Ralph Sorochan
Full report attached at the end of the minutes but here are some extra points/discussion notes:

2) French Immersion Recommendation - breakdown of what was passed in Ralph’s report.
Next steps are the Senior Administration of EIPS will put a plan into place and work with parents
to ease the transition.

3) French Immersion Information Session - Were there lots of families from the fort there?
Would it be beneficial to hold our own in Fort Sask just for our community members only? EIPS
needs to do damage control, Fort Sask is feeling very neglected after the way the whole French
Immersion Recommendation went, it left a very bad taste in a lot of the parents mouths and
EIPS needs to come out to our community and start mending the fences. It was brought to the
attention of the EIPS that the solution was not at all in Fort Saskatchewan’s favour.

5) Allocation of Growth Funds - Ecole Parc got some funds this year which will really help
make a difference for the kiddos. It’s nice to see the money is being given to the schools that
need it and not those that don’t.

9) Proposed Collegiate in Fort Sask - There will be info sessions either March 19, 20 or 21.
EIPS will come to FS to speak about the capacity issues, plan moving forward etc. More details
to come for parents.

11) Assurance Cycle - Very important that parents complete these surveys as it helps EIPS
and our schools have a voice as to where/what funds are most needed for.

14) Did You Know? - These are new starting this year. The first one is an important one, the
media and the news makes it seem like schools can just teach kids about controversial subject
matter without the consent of parents, this just isn’t true according to the Education Act. Parents
need to give consent when it comes to sensitive subject matter as to whether they want their
child to participate in the lesson or not. If this were to ever happen it needs to be brought to
Tandy and Jade’s attention ASAP. Lesson plans are an open book, Tandy and or Jade will sit
down with a parent and show them exactly what is being taught in a class regarding a certain
subject matter if there is ever an issue.

New Business

None

Next Meetings:
- March 13th @ 7PM
- April 10th @ 7 PM
- May 8th @ 7 PM
- June 12th @ 7PM

Meeting Adjourned at 7:42 PM
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EPE Trustee Report – February 14, 2024

Ralph Sorochan

1) APPRECIATION – Thanks to everyone for coming out this evening!
2) FRENCH IMMERSION RECOMMENDATION – At the January 25 public meeting, the Board of
Trustees approved a solution to address the anticipated enrolment pressures in Ardrossan, enhance
French Immersion program retention and balance senior high enrolment in Sherwood Park:

• relocate EIPS’ senior high French Immersion program, grades 10-12, to Salisbury Composite
High—effective when the new Sherwood Park replacement school opens, expected in the 2026-27
school year;

• adjust Strathcona County’s senior high attendance boundaries for Lakeland Ridge to be
redesignated to Bev Facey Community High—effective when the new Sherwood Park replacement
school opens, expected in the 2026-27 school year; and

• adjust the French Immersion junior high attendance boundaries for Cambrian Crossing, to be
redesignated to Sherwood Heights Junior High—effective in the 2024-25 school year. Now approved,
EIPS will engage families and staff to develop an implementation plan to ensure a smooth transition for
everyone when the changes take effect.
3) FRENCH IMMERSION INFORMATION SESSION - On January 17, the Division hosted a French
Immersion information session. Every year, the Division hosts the event for families interested in
enrolling in the program and those moving to junior high and senior high levels. Through the event,
attendees learned about the program, its vision, course offerings and career pathways. They also had a
chance to ask questions and speak with school administration.
4) SCHOOL FEE PARAMETERS: 2024-25 - The Board approved the school fee parameters for the 2024-25
school year. Overall, the 2024-25 school fee parameters are similar to the previous year. Highlights
include:

• Optional-courses fees – five per cent allowable increase—up to seven per cent for food courses
• Noon-supervision fees – five per cent allowable increase Activity fees – five per cent allowable
increase Extracurricular fees – five per cent allowable increase

• Non-curricular travel fees – five per cent allowable increase

• Non-curricular goods and services fees – five per cent allowable increase Schools must set all fees at a
cost-recovery rate. If fees are over-charged by more than $10 a student, schools must refund that
amount to the student through credit. Additionally, if any fees exceed the listed parameters, the school
must submit an explanation for EIPS’ Superintendent and Secretary-Treasurer to review.
5) LEVERAGING STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT FUND INITIATIVES - The Board received for information the
Leveraging Student Achievement (LSA) Fund Initiative Report. In total, the LSA fund balance is
$101,000—used to support initiatives that focus on student learning needs and equity of student
programming. For 2023-24, planned LSA initiatives all focus on junior high literacy and
numeracy—areas where the Division still sees the highest level of learning loss since the pandemic.
Specifically, the Division intends to hire two lead teachers—one for literacy and one for numeracy—to
support EIPS’ junior high schools, working directly with struggling students and with teachers to help
plan, develop, deliver and assess lessons to address learning loss.
6) ALLOCATION OF GROWTH FUNDS - Superintendent Stoddard presented to the Board for approval
a recommendation for allocation of growth funds ($569,000) for the current 2023-24 school year.
Growth Funding was provided by the provincial government to support enrollment growth within our
province, as the current funding model does not account for growth in September. In the fall budget,
EIPS had already addressed growth by providing schools with enrolment increases from spring to fall
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budgets with an allocation of 65% of the regular allocation. As such, this was additional money for
schools to take care of pressing needs. School leaders determined what their primary school needs
were and then heard what their entire feeder school needs were. From this, the feeder group
allocations were determined. This represents a collective effort of the Division’s leadership on where
the funds should be allocated based on an equity lens vs. an equal lens. Ecole Parc received a
substantial portion of the Fort Saskatchewan feeder group’s allocation.
7) 2024 ASCA SCHOOL COUNCIL CONFERENCE AND AGM: REGISTRATION SPONSORSHIP - The Board
approved sponsoring the registration fee for school council members to participate in the 2024 Alberta
School Councils’ Association (ASCA) School Council Conference and Annual General Meeting on April
26-28—for one member per school council up to a maximum of $5,000. To qualify, members must be
part of a school council with an active ASCA membership and apply before the registration deadline,
April 8.
8) ANNUAL EDUCATION RESULTS REPORT 2022-23 FOLLOW-UP - The Board approved EIPS’ Annual
Education Results Report 2022-23, an Alberta Education reporting requirement that provides school
families and community members easy-to-understand information about the Division. It also serves as a
mechanism to improve accountability and transparency with local stakeholders. The Annual Education
Results Report 2022-23 features detailed information about how EIPS is doing relative to Alberta
Education’s performance measures; how the Division's Supporting students to achieve the best possible
outcomes; and its successes, challenges and priorities moving forward. Now approved, the Division has
submitted the report to Alberta Education. EIPS has also posted it online and shared it with stakeholders
and the Committee of SchoolCouncils. To read the report visit, eips.ca.
9) PROPOSED COLLEGIATE IN FORT SASKATCHEWAN – An information session is being planned for the
latter half of March, where the division will speak to the capacity issues we’re facing in the Fort, what
the Division has done and will do in the interim to manage them, our plan for the future as set in the
capital plan, and the proposed collegiate model. Stay tuned for details.
10) RETURNING STUDENT REGISTRATION 2024-25 – Returning Student Registration is in full swing.
Ensure you register your child before the February 21 deadline!! 2024-25 returning student registration
11) ASSURANCE CYCLE – A number of surveys are sent out each year to provide data regarding EIPS’
performance, needs, and successes. The data, once analyzed, informs the work plan for the following
school year, as well as the Division’s Four-Year Education Plan and each school’s individual education
plan.

• EIPS Budget survey—completed in December 2023 by staff, families, Grade 12 students and
community partners.

• Alberta Education Assurance Survey—to be completed by parents and guardians of students in grades
4, 7 and 10. Teachers and students also complete the survey online at school. In schools with fewer than
120 students in grades 4-12 and most charter and private schools, surveys are sent to parents and
guardians of students in Grade 4 and above. The deadline to complete the survey is March 1.

• EIPS Annual Feedback Surveys—to be completed in March by staff, families, and Grade 9 and 12
students.
12) ALBERTA HEALTH SERVICES ADDICTIONS AND MENTAL HEALTH NEWSLETTER - The February
edition of the Alberta Health Services Addiction and Mental Health Newsletter focuses on kindness.
Newsletter.
Themes include:
• What is kindness?
• How does kindness benefit you?
• Ways to be kind to yourself
• Ways to be kind to others
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13) CAREGIVER EDUCATION SERIES: FEBRUARY - Alberta Health Services hosts a series of virtual
caregiver information sessions focused on ways to support students’ mental health. The sessions are
free and geared toward parents, caregivers, teachers, and community members who want to learn more
about challenges impacting children and adolescents. Session topics include anxiety, depression and
technology, while teaching leadership skills, communication, resiliency and more. Learn more
14) DID YOU KNOW? – EIPS has begun a new series that will periodically be posted to social media,
entitled “Did You Know?” Here’s the first post.

15) NEXT BOARD MEETING – The next regular Board meeting takes place on February 15, 2024, at 10
a.m. Board meetings are held in the Elk Island Public School boardroom. EIPS also livestreams public
Board meetings on its YouTube channel.
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